
The August meeting of GSCC was held on August 12, 2018 at Callie Baker’s in Myrtle Beach, 
SC at 4:00 PM. 

President George welcomed all.  Thirty members were in attendance with three visitors. 

President’s Report: George Washnak reported that Richard and Debbie Harris donated a 
beautiful leaded glass piece of art for the October show to be auctioned off.  He thanked them 
very much.    

VP Report:  Harold Dobbins thanked all the members for showing up and welcomed the visitors 
and invited them to join the club. 

Treasurer’s Report: Dee Lopes was absent and so George Washnak gave the Treasurer’s 
report.   

Secretary Report:   Cindy Baine stated that she had sent the July minutes to George Washnak 
and George said that he would get the minutes to Pat Hicks to post on the website.   

Membership Report:  The Membership Chair, Mickey Sharp, reported that there are 62 
members at the present time and two honorary members.     

Activity Report:  Debbie Washnak stated that wasn’t anything new to report. 

Old Business:   

October Car Show:  Harold Dobbs reported that he and Larry Baine had put the down payment 
on the trophies this past week as well as 100 dash plaques.  He reminded the membership that we 
need a lot more door prizes/raffle gifts for the show and that everyone will need to be at the show 
to help work the show.  He said that he and Donna will be spending the week that Donna is 
taking vacation time pounding the pavement for door prizes/raffle gifts.    

Club Cruise-In: George stated that the Sam Snead cruise-in that had been rained out in July has 
been re-scheduled for September 29th. 

Corvette Museum:  Pat Hicks who is the club’s ambassador to the Corvette Museum announced 
that he has three free tickets to give away, but club members who are also members of the 
Museum are eligible for free entry so won’t need the six tickets he has.  He reminded the 
members that the 25th Anniversary of the Museum will be next August.  He said that some 
members who have already had the experience of the Museum will just be cruising to Charlotte 
and will be driving around the Charlotte Motor Speedway.   

Biltmore November 2018 Trip:  Pat Hicks talked about the Biltmore trip – 11/9-11.  He 
reminded members to contact him if they are interested in going.    ------- 

Jason’s House:   Pat stated that on July 7th, there were three children and the club did five trips 
around the course for them.  The next Jason’s House will be on July 28th.  Pat reminded the 



members that all profit made at the car show goes to the Jason’s House charity and to Wounded 
Warriors Special Ops. 

Website:  Pat encouraged more members to go to the website and to tell their Corvette buddies 
that aren’t members of our club to check it out too.  There is a lot on that website. 

New Business:   

Cars & Coffee: The next Cars & Coffee will be on September 2, 2018. 

Upcoming Cruise-Ins:  George said that there is a list of cruise-ins on the website.    

Future Meeting Locations:  The next meeting will be on September 9, 2018 at Damon’s 
Restaurant in Myrtle Beach. The list of meeting dates and locations are all on the website, 
including the Christmas party date and location.  

With no further business the meeting adjourned at 4:30 PM. 

Cindy Baine, Secretary 


